
‘Nearly Two Years In..’

Our contribution continues…

February 2024



Dear Plant and Hire Aid Alliance Member

As we reflect on a second year of invasion, I extend my heartfelt gratitude for your unwavering support through numerous challenges. Despite the 

hurdles, the aid we delivered has been nothing short of spectacular.

One personal highlight for me was the provision of 750kW generators to Sumy, now crucially powering a water treatment plant serving 250,000 people. 

Overcoming substantial challenges to retrieve them from the building in Oxford Circus showcased our collective determination.

Our Christmas gift appeal this year brought immense satisfaction. Gifts reached children along the front line and in orphanages, sparking joy captured 

in heartwarming photographs and videos. In the midst of a challenging time, we were able to make a positive impact, even if just for a fleeting moment.

As we enter the third year of the invasion, the Ukrainian people need our help more than ever. With waning interest in Europe and North America, 

donations and supplies are slowing down, exacerbating the hardships faced by millions of displaced individuals. Requests for essentials such as food, 

blankets, warm clothes, rechargeable battery packs, and generators persist.

Should any of you be willing to contribute, the Alliance remains committed to shipping items for as long as funds are available. Your generosity makes 

a tangible difference in the lives of those in need.

In the meantime, I want to express my deep appreciation for your ongoing support. As you peruse the slides, take a moment to recognize the 

achievements and positive impact that each of you has made. It is through your dedication and contributions that we continue to make a meaningful 

difference.

Thank you once again.

Best Regards

Plant & Hire Aid Alliance Founding Member



Power to Ukraine – Generator Appeal
February 2023

• Donations from plant and hire industry supporters fund the purchase 

of 135 generators for families, schools, shelters and community 

centres close to the front line





Bath Abbey Concert
February 2023

• Jeremy Fish represents the Plant and Hire Aid Alliance at a Bath 

concert to raise funds to buy a generator for the children’s hospital at 

Oleksandriya, Southwest Ukraine. The concert is attended by 600 

people.

• The Plant and Aid Alliance purchases a generator that is partly 

funded by JCB. PHA members fund the transport to Oleksandriya







Ambulance, Generator Campaign, Other Donations 

& PlantWorx
 May, June 2023

• Funds are raised from Plant and Hire Aid alliance members, 

supporters and members of the public to buy an ambulance and an 

additional 100kVA generator for the main hospital in central 

Oleksandriya

• A 40ft artic of donations is despatched to Oleksandriya







The Plant and Hire Aid Alliance is recognised at PlantWorx in June 2023 for its 

outstanding contribution to Ukraine humanitarian aid



2 x 750kW generators for the Munipal Water 

Treatment Plant of Sumy, Northeast Ukraine

• The treatment plant provides drinking water for over 250,000 people

• The generators were donated by McLaren as part of a building refurbishment 

in Oxford Circus, Central London

• This was a complex project that required the generators to be lifted off the 

building and transported on 4 HGVs to a nearby compound where they were 

transported to Ukraine

• Donations from Plant and Hire Aid Alliance members funded the transport.







Donations from The Scrubbery 

July 2023

Over 255 pallets of hospital scrubs were delivered, 

requiring 8 x 40 ft artic trucks which were funded by 

Plant and Hire Aid Alliance members.







Third Convoy

October 2023

750 boxes of aid delivered

Aid included food, blankets, generators, medicinal products, clothes, rechargeable 

battery packs, torches







Many of our supplies were delivered to the 128th battalion who were at the front line in Zaporizhzhia. The battalion is 

Ukraine’s second oldest ground forces regiment. Today it includes doctors, managers, chefs, volunteers and 

professional people who are at the edge of Europe fighting for their freedom. This flag was signed by members of the 

battalion and send to Jeremy Fish as a ‘thank you’ to the Plant and Hire Aid Alliance for their assistance. A few days 

later we were informed that all the signatories to this flag had been killed when an informant had betrayed their position 

at an awards ceremony. 28 soldiers were killed and 35 wounded when a Iskander missile was fired at the battalion. 



Children’s Christmas Present Appeal

• The Plant and Hire Aid Alliance despatched 15,000 wrapped 

gifts, 14 tonnes of flour, 4 tonnes of feminine hygiene 

products, 1 tonne of pet food, 3 tonnes of clothes



Wrapathon

December 2023

• 100 volunteers from plant and hire companies and members of the 

public

• Wrapped 7,200 gifts at Framlingham High School, Suffolk





Arrival of Gifts

December 2023

• Rotary distributed the gifts to orphanages in Transcarpathia and 

border towns in the conflict zone including Kharkiv, Zaporizhzhia, 

Kupiansk, Dnipro, Kramatorsk, Chuguyiv, Kherson, Borova and 

Odesa







Donation of Generators

December 2023

• 23 generators – 13 to Odesa, 7 to Kharkiv and 3 to Gammalsvensky









Total value of aid delivered in 2022

£2,000,000

Total aid delivered in 2022 and 2023

£4,500,000

www.aid-alliance.com
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